Dear Fellow Cottagers,

The summer of '82 was a most enjoyable one on Beverley Lake. The water condition was clear, fishing good and the people great.

The Association's Annual Picnic and Business Meeting was held on Aug. 7th at the summer home of Al & Lois Brown. Our speaker was Mr. Don Galloway from the Ministry of Natural Resources, whose topic was "Recreational Use of Lakes & Their Water Quality". Of interest was the fact that because of the natural limestone conditions in Beverley Lake, acid rains would never be a problem. Mr. Galloway also stated that statistically our lake rates high in all the standards set for lakes.

A request for volunteers for an Association/Lake Newspaper was enthusically received and the first editor will be Pam Howe, assisted by Sandy Ellis. Pam and Sandy will need input for the first edition so if you have any announcements, stories about the lake and surrounding area, items to buy or sell, etc. please jot them down and send them to Pam. We also need a name for the paper so send your suggestions along with news items on the attached form, today.

The 5th Annual Berveley Lake Water Regatta, with Ted Greatrix as chairman, will be hosted again this year by Mr. & Mrs. Harry Russell in Little Brockville Bay. The date to remember is SATURDAY, JULY 2ND at 1:00 P.M., with a rain date of Sunday. The participation last year doubled from 1981 ane we expect an even bigger turn out this summer. The sailing race didn't fly - lack of wind but "Sink the Swiss Navy" and the Octopus Races" were great substitutions.

This year's Business Meeting and Picnic will be held Aug. 6th at the summer home of Pam Howe. Pam's cottage is located on Cottagers Lane - off William St., out of Delta. By water it is the first cottage on right adjacent to Pike Rock. Remember to bring your own meat, a dish to pass, and folding chairs for your own use.

For support of our Association, and to keep our mailing list up to date, please complete the attached form and mail your \$3.00 dues to our Treasurer, George Gowdy.

Looking forward to seeing you this summer, I am

Very truly yours,

EDWARD C. VanVOORHIS

President

P.S. Reminder to Executive Committee - Committee Meeting May 28th(Saturday) @10:00 A.M. Cameron & Marie Shelley's home.